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Council Report 
For the Meeting of September 29, 2022 
 

To: Council Date: September 23, 2022 

From: Philip Bellefontaine, Director, Engineering & Public Works 

Subject: Business Recovery from Pandemic Bylaw, Amendment Bylaw (No.3) 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
  That Council give first, second and third readings to Business Recovery from Pandemic                                                  

Bylaw, Amendment Bylaw (No. 3) No. 22-089. 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The purpose of this report is to present amendments to the Business Recovery from Pandemic 

Bylaw to extend the expiry date from October 31, 2022 to March 31, 2023, as directed by 

Council on September 22, 2022.  

This change will enable the continuation of the Build Back Victoria program to align with the 

Province of BC’s deadline for the Temporary Extended Service Area (TESA) program. 

Respectfully submitted, 

    

 
 
Ross Kenny 
Assistant Director, Transportation 

   
 
Philip Bellefontaine 
Director, Engineering & Public Works 

 

 

Report accepted and recommended by the City Manager.  

List of Attachments: 
Attachment A:  Business Recovery from Pandemic Bylaw, Amendment Bylaw No. 3 (#22-089) 
 


